
St. Mark’s Episcopal School was created 
in 1960 as an educational outreach ministry 
of St. Mark’s Episcopal Church. We are 
governed by a separate Board of Trustees, 
comprised of current and former parents 
and community leaders. The Board of 
Trustees of St. Mark’s Episcopal School 
is a dynamic group of individuals that 
focuses on the long-term strategic goals 
and financial position of the school and the 
selection and support of its Headmaster, 
Garhett Wagers. The board entrusts the 
normal, day-to-day operations of the school 
to their sole employee, the Headmaster, 
and uses its position to approve the annual 
operating budget and oversee the financial 
operations of the school.  

We would like to formally welcome 
the following individuals, newly elected 
to the St. Mark’s Board of Trustees: 

 
Sara Elkins
Sara Elkins is 
a Native Texan 
a n d  l i f e l o n g 
E p i s c o p a l i a n , 
calling St. Mark’s 
Episcopal Church, 
her church home.  

Sara is married to Chris Elkins, and their 
children Luke (rising 3rd grade) and 
Jake (rising Kindergarten) have been 
a part of the St. Mark’s community for 
six years.   Sara grew up in Friendswood 
and attended Kilgore College on a dance 
scholarship as a Rangerette.  Sara finished 
her college education graduating from 
Tarleton State University with a Bachelor 
of Science in Business Administration, 
with a concentration in Human Resources 
and Marketing. Sara has worked for Atec, 
Inc. an Aerospace Engineering Company 
for most of her career and is currently the 
Chief Administrative Officer and Corporate 
Secretary.  In her free time, Sara enjoys 
spending time with family and friends, 
volunteering in the community, traveling, 
and staying active.

Sean Fitzpatrick
Sean Fitzpatrick and 
his wife, Tori, have 
been part of the St. 
Mark’s community 
for four years. They 
currently have a 
daughter, Grace, 

rising 2nd grader, and a son, Conor who 
will enter Kindergarten this fall. They love 

the sense of community and the school’s 
focus on letting the uniqueness of each 
child grow in the encouraging environment 
at St. Mark’s. A Houston native, Sean 
returned to his hometown after graduating 
from the DePaul University College of 
Commerce in Chicago. He is committed 
to serving his community and supports 
several organizations around the Houston 
area. Sean has been in wealth management 
at Raymond James for over 15 years, where 
he is currently a Managing Director of 
Investments. 

Richard Holt
Richard Holt is 
a dad to a rising 
6th grader, Lucy, 
and a rising Pre-K 
student, Geneva, 
who both attend St. 
Mark’s. He holds 

Bachelor of Business Administration and 
Master of Finance degrees from Texas A&M 
University.  Richard is a Managing Director 
with Alvarez and Marsal, and is the current 
Chairman of the Board of One Victory 
and Executive Committee Chairman for 
One Victory, Victory Fund and Victory 
Institute Boards. Additionally, Richard has 
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